## RESCINDED BY BUILDINGS BULLETIN 2023-015

## THE CITY OF NEW YORK DEPARTMENT OF BUILDINGS

DEPARTMENTAL MEMORAHIPUM

DATE: August 13, 1979

TO Borough Superintendents

FROM Commissioner Irwin Fruchtman, P.E.

SUBJECT

Temporary Certificates of Occupancy for Multiple Dwellings

On May 24, 1979, Section 301, sub-division 4, of the Multiple Dwelling Law was amended to allow temporary certificates of occupancy for all Multiple Dwellings, issued for periods of 90 days or less, to be extended for up to two years, at the discretion of the head of the department.

Borough Superintendents may implement this provision, effective immediately.

Enclosed is a copy of this amendment, signed into law by the Governor under Chapter 131 of the laws of 1979.

Irwin Fruchtman, P.E.

Commissioner